HURON VALLEY CHAPTER OF CREDIT UNIONS

Minutes of the Executive Meeting

April 26, 2012


	NEXT MEETING: May 24, 2012 
Washtenaw Federal CU 8:30 a.m.


CALL TO ORDER:

Location:  Weber’s Inn
Carrie Williams called the meeting to order at 5:11p.m. Those present were:

UMCU:

Jim Kirk, Harriet Hughes, 



Andrea Mosher, Carrie Williams

CDCU:

Allan Kanfer 
TLC:
             Suzanne Miller
WFCU:

    
MCUL:

 
CenCorp:
 




Guests:




MINUTES:

             MOTION made by Miller with second made by Kanfer to approve the March minutes.
Motion Carried.

50/50 Raffle:


None
TREASURER’S REPORT:

MOTION made by Hughes with second made by Mosher to approve the March Treasurer’s Report. Motion Carried.

CHAPTER BUDGET UPDATE:


Small loss but still carrying a healthy balance.
LEAGUE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:


No Report.  
CHAPTER CHAIR’S REPORT:


No Update.
MCUL REP’S REPORT: 


 No Report.
LEGISLATIVE REP’S REPORT:

1) The 2012 PAC goals for the Huron Valley Chapter have been set. Our State PAC goal is $4,834.88 and our Federal PAC goal is $7,252.32. We are making great progress as we have now reached 81.17% of our State PAC goal and 19.99% of our Federal PAC goal. Let’s make it a goal for our credit unions to meet both PAC goals this year, both individually and as a Chapter.

2) The 2012 edition of our MCULAF pins is still available. A few more lapel pin purchases would put us very close to making our Chapter’s State PAC goal.  It is the easiest way to reach your credit union’s MCULAF goal. MCUL makes it even easier by offering a payroll deduction plan. 
3) Almost 140 Michigan credit union professionals and volunteers attended the MCUL GAC. The Huron Valley Chapter delegation met with Representatives Rutledge, Olson and Jenkins as well as Wu Hubbard from Senator Warren’s office. All expressed support for raising the small claims court threshold. Washtenaw Federal CU was honored with an award for fundraising.
4)
Last week, H.R. 4367 was introduced in Washington. The bill would eliminate the requirement that ATM operators provide a physical disclosure of potential fees associated with an ATM transaction.  The MCUL and CUNA strongly support this legislation. CUNA has worked very closely other coalition partners to secure the bill’s introduction. The MCUL will be sending communication to all members of our delegation encouraging their co-sponsorship of this legislation.  

5)
Our current big issue in Washington is still the increase in the business lending cap. Action on the bill is expected very soon. Both of Michigan’s Senators support the increase while nine of Michigan’s fifteen Representatives are now co-sponsors for the bill. Neither Congressman Dingell nor Congressman Walberg has signed on to the bill so phone calls or e-mails asking for support are in order. Senator Reid has promised a vote on this bill within the next couple of weeks.
6)
Senate Bill 269 would raise Michigan’s small claims court threshold.  The bill was passed out of the full Senate in 2011 and has recently been up for testimony before the Judiciary Committee in the state House of Representatives for further consideration. The MCUL has had several meetings with the Chair and Committee members on this issue in recent weeks. This past week, David Leusink, President/CEO of Bay Winds Federal Credit Union, Caitrina Slavey, Collections Manager for Christian Financial Credit Union, and Sara Dolan, Vice President of Finance and Adjustments for MSUFCU provided testimony in support of SB 269. Credit union leaders mentioned the small claims process opens up a dialog, where consumers can give their side of things and “tell their story”. They also reinforced the cost-savings such an increase would provide by discussing specific amounts of filing fees and legal fees incurred by collecting small debts in district court.

As the District Court Judges continue to oppose the legislation and would rather support a threshold no higher than the rate of inflation (to $3,800-3,900) we encourage credit union officials to send the MCUL’s CapWiz letter to their state representative, urging their support of SB 269. The MCUL & Affiliates supports increasing the small claims court threshold knowing many more people could benefit from the speed, efficiency, and lower costs inherent with the small claims process. District courts could then concentrate on the complex civil matters, potentially realizing greater efficiency in the process.
IMPORTANT DATES:
Legislative Breakfast



May 7th




Hike the Hill




May 30-31st




CURE Golf Outing



July 25th
UPDATES:
Theme Park Tickets

Tickets have been received by credit unions.
CenCorp

No Report.
Education Committee

There will be an education session held in conjunction with the Jackson Chapter on May 15th at Weber’s on Effective Communication. There are about 51 people registered and we are estimating 75.
Community Outreach/Chapter Visibility Committee

Will make a monetary donation to Alpha House as we could not get enough volunteers to participate. MOTION by Miller with second made by Mosher to approve a $500.00 donation.
Financial Education Committee

MCUL is getting ready to kick-off the self-study Financial Counselor Certification program.
Events Committee

Annual Meeting held on April 26, 2012. 
Scholarship Committee

5 applications were submitted and two winners have been selected. Jim Kirk will contact the winners and arrange for the presentation to be done at their school awards event as well as a dinner with chapter members, students, and their parents.
Website Committee

No Report

OLD BUSINESS:


None.

NEW BUSINESS:

Kidney Foundation Walk
Walk on 9/9 in Ann Arbor/ Brighton. Determined individual credit unions can contact the rep if interested.
Michigan Credit Union Foundation

Chapter to make monetary donation at a later date.
SPECIAL EVENTS:
Golf Outing

No Update.
Legislative Breakfast

Scheduled for May 7th at Community Drive CU.
Meeting adjourned at 5:48 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, Andrea Mosher, Secretary
